
 

DATE: July 30, 2024  
  

TO: Nathanael Moore, Street Maintenance Operations Manager  
 

FROM: Shadi Zeidan, Interim M/WBE Coordinator   
 
SUBJECT: M/WBE Memo for 2024-001 Resurfacing of Streets 2024-2025 

 
 

The M/WBE Office reviewed the documentation submitted for contract# 2024-001, Resurfacing 
of Streets 2024-2025 to determine compliance with the City of Greensboro M/WBE Program Plan. 
The established goals for the project were MBE 10.50% and WBE 21.50%. Documentat ion 

submitted indicates that Blythe Construction, Inc. was the selected vendor and met the established 
M/WBE Goals. 

 
Blythe Construction, Inc. bid packet, and affidavits have a total contract amount of $9,665,285.77 
with a commitment of MBE 10.50% ($1,014,855.01) and WBE 21.50% ($2,078,036.06).  The 

firm will utilize the following certified M/WBE firms: 
 

ID Firm Name County Scope of Work 

Contract 

Amount 

Contract 

% 

MBE Ranking III Grading, LLC Guilford Hauling $1,014,855.01 10.50% 

WBE Atlantic Contracting Co Guilford Concrete/Structures $1,959,472.00 20.27% 

WBE Tom Cat Trucking, Inc. Guilford Hauling Stockpile $118,564.06 1.23% 

 
Please be reminded that during the performance of the contract, if there are any changes includ ing 
subcontractor replacement; the Department and Prime Contractor must contact the M/WBE Office 

for approval, before making any such changes or substitutions. 
 
  

Cc:      Eric Eley, M/WBE Program Senior Manager  
           Allison Staton, M/WBE Compliance Officer    

           Marjorie Manzanares, M/WBE Construction Projects Coordinator  
           Kristen Kollgaard, Contracts Admin Facilitator 
           Ted Barker, Construction Projects Coordinator 


